
AFPAAA Special

llAMl,t ()N Friends, F-l 5 Deffio, Destiny
ln Space, Lots More At
'Happening ln Hampton'

Friends, fellowship, and a
dynamite program highlight
the 'Happening In Hampton,'
AFPAAA's Third Annual
Membership Meeting. July
tt-t4.

Festivities start Thursday
afternoon, July I l, with
registration and our no-host
icebreaker in the beautiful
Signals Waterfront lounge

overlooking Hampton harbor
at the Radisson Hotel. There
we will renew old fiiendships
and swap tales with the likcs
ol'Frirnk irnd Litr Jennings.
John Gulick. Dick and Betty
Rapp, Dave Smith. Chet and
Mary Gardner, Dick Abcl.
Jerry and Marion Dalton, Gil
and Jean Whitemtrn, George
Larrieu. June Forte, Ricardo

Garza. Hcrb Wurth. Don and
Jeanne Brownlee. Maston
Jacks, Mark and Dorothy
Gilrnan. Dottie Flanagan.
Ncil lrnd Corrnie Buttirner.
Kathy McCollorn. Mike and
Karen McRaney. John Peters.
Dave and Mary Shea. Mynda
McCuirc. Roy Whitton, John
and Barbara Terino. Pete and
Judy Alexandrakos. Olive
Felty, and Dave and Carol
Schillerstrom who are among
those who will be thcre .

Friday morning we leave
the Radisson Hotel at 8:30
AM fbr Langley AFB where
Gencral Robcrt E. Hawley.
Cornmander of Air Cornbat
Conrmand. will 'uvelcome us.
Thcn. r,r e'll r icw stutie
displays and see a F- I 5 flight
demonstraLion. At lunch at
thc Otficcr's Club. SAF/PA
Director of PLrblic Afflirs.
Brigadier General Ron
Sconycrs, will bring Lls up-
to-date orr the career field.

Then. it's off to the
Virginia Air & Space Center
1br gLricled ttlLlrs - includin-r
the interactive display 'Super
Heroes' tied to vintage and
clrrrent comic book heroes -
rrrrd the IMAX ['ilrrr 'Destinl
in Space' at 4 PM.

Our' ['estire crerrins
activities are in the Radisson
Hotel and begin at 6:30 PM
with a reception hosted by
Jim Hart and PanEnergy
Corp. A surnptuous buffbt
dinner with sornething firr
everyonc's palate follows.
Throughor.rt the evening we
will have entertainment and

music for dancing from the
Air Combat Command's
Heritage Band of America
Blue Horizon ensemble.

Some interesting and
valuable door prizes will be
awarded to attendees at times
during the meeting.

Our business meeting
begins Saturday at 8:30 AM.

Registration before July 1

is $75; on-site registration is
$100. It includes lunch and
dinner on Friday, a memento,
group photo, and coffee at
the business meeting. Spouse
registration is $50. If you
want to golf on Saturday
afternoon (fee not included
in registration) check the
spaces on the registration
form. Rooms at the Radisson
Hampton are not included in
the registration fee. Call
Radisson Reservations. I -
800-333-3333, or the hotel,
(804) 727 -9700, before June
l5 for our special group rate
- $66 single, $72 double plus
tax - available from July l0-
14. When making hotel
reservations, request airport
pickup as taxi or limousine
service will cost you about
$20. Dress for all events is
appropriate casual attire.

Don't wait; complete and
mail the form on page 4, call
the Radisson, make your
reservation, and get ready to
have fun with your friends
and colleagues at the Air
Force Public Affairs Alumni
Association' s' H appe nin g In
Hampton.'

Captain Brett MorrisWins'Best of the Best'
Captain Brett E. Morris. Conlerence in March. Monis
Director ol Public Aftbirs filr also rcceived a one-year
the 5-52nd Air Control Wing. Association membership.
Tinker AFB. Oklahomil. w:ls He was chosen tor his
presented the Associiition leadcrship in rnajor criscs -
sponsored 'Best of the Best' Oklahoma City bombing, tirst
trophy as the Air Force's top AWACScrash.CaptainWang
Public Affhirs Prof'cssional of court martial: community and
199-5byBrigadierGcneralRon rneclia relations initiativc-s:
Sconyers. SAF/PA Director. trrrining of personnel:
and AFPAAA Chairman, revitalizing the inlernal
Mike McRaney at the information program: and
Worldwide Public Affairs otheroutstandingetforts.
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Michael DeStephanis. a
mernber of the Air Forcc
Public Affairs Alumni
Association dicd April 6 at
Potomac Hospital. He lived
in Dale City in Woodbridge.
Virginia. He was 66.

During his 22-year Air
Force career. Mike
specialized in editing and
supervising the staffs ofbase
ncwspapers.

His last two assignments
were at Aviiino Air Base.
Italy. and Andrews AFB. At
Andrews he served as

Michael DeStephanis
historian as well as
supervising production of the
base newspaper before his
retirement in 19l2as aMaster
Sergeant.

He was an active member
ol the Disablcd Arncrican
Veteruns aud the Arnerican
Legion.

He is survived by his wif'e
Ruth; daughter, J Lrlie Taylor;
three sisters. a brother, two
grandchildren. and one great
grandson. He was interred at
Quantico National Cernetery.

those who knew her. She was
pe rfect in her .iob of
maintaining positive base-
community relations. but it
went much beyond that.

Helen was a Southern lady:
gracious, well mannered. and
impcccably dressed. She
treated everyonc - all ranks
and positions - with dignity
and respect. She never had
an unkind word to say about
anyone.

She had a rnind like a steel
trap. Ask her anything about
Castle clr the surrounding
comrnunities and she'd know
the answer. She was non-stop
energy and involved in
numerous church and
commrrnity uctivitics

Soroptimists, St. Luke's Day
School Board, American Red
Cross, Merced County
Historical Society - to name
a few.

In 1986, abanquetwas held
in herhonor. So many people
wanted to pay tribute to
Helen they had to use the
county fairgrounds.

And, she was delightfully
funny. A short visit to Helen' s
office was a sure cure for a
case of the blues. She was a
dear friend. I know the void I
feel with her passing. I can
only imagine the void she
left behind in the
communities surrounding
Castle AFB.

- Lin[a Leong

Gerald Fitz-Gerald. Vice
Presiclent and Trust Officer
of the Sunwcst Bank of
Albuqucrqrre. Nen Mexictl.
handled the Cantelou estate.
He said that Lou was sin-9le
and had no heirs. He asked
that his estate be left to
charity. Cantelou. who
resided in Corrales. New
Merico. left the other half of
his cstrtc to the Sllvation
Army of Albuquerque.

During his 28-years in the
Air Force . u,hich be gan rvith
an AFROTC corttrni:sion
from the University of New
Mexico. Lou was an aidc tcr
General Laurence S. Kuter
in Japan and at Headquarters.
Pacific Air Forces.

He selved in SAC. at
Severrlh Air Force irr
Vietnam. headed the New
York Office of Public Affairs.
and had three tours in the
Pentagon.

Bel'ore his retirenrent irr
1977. irs Assi:lunt Direct()r
of PLrblic Affairs for
Administration. he was
instrumental in establishing
and refining the resource
management system which
PLrblic Affairs uses todav.

H. L.'Lee'Hogan lll
Cantelou Gives Randolph Air
Force Assistance Fund $100K

H. L. 'Lee' Hogan III, 76, a
former Director of
lnformation and a strong
supporter of the Air Force
PLrblic Affairs Alurnni
Association's Oral History
Program, died April l3 in a
hospital near his Satellite
Beach, Floridl, homc.

His military career began
with enlisted service with the
IIth Infantry and 123rd
Cavalrv of the KentLrcky
National Guard.

Lcc graduated frorr-r the
United States Military
Academy in 1943 and flew
-5 I combat missions over
Cerrnuny und Rornania as u
B- l7 pilot in the 4B3rd
Bombardnrent Group. 15th
Air Force and was awarded
the Distinguished Flying
Cross and the Air Medal with

three Oak Leaf Clusters.
After World War II he was

a mcmber of the original statf
of tlre Air Force Academy at
Lowly AFB. In 1958. when
the Academy's permanent
site opened in Colorado
Springs, Lee became deputy
commandant of cadets for
airmanship studies.

Befbre his retirement as a
Major General. Lee held a
variety of positions including
aide to Secretary of the Air
Force Harold E. Talbot and
air division commander.

He was active in the Air
Force Association. The
Ret i red O l'l'icers Associut ion.
and the Order of Daedalians.

Lee is sun,ivedby his wif'e,
Anne, abrother, tlve children.
and ten grandchildren. He has
been interred at West Point.

In death as in life. Lor.r
Cantelou continues to serve
the Air Force ancl its people
who were his family tbr so
many years.

Cantelou, who died JLrly
11 ,l994,lefi half of his estate
- $ l0l,07U.6tt - to the
Randolph AFB's Air Force
Assistance Fund. The money
was delivered in Febrr-rary as
the retired Colonel's estate
was settled.

Ofllcials at the Air Force
Personnel Center said that
while there had been several
large donations in the wills
of other people -the largest
bequest they could recall was
about $2-5.000 - Cantelou's
was the largest ever.

Randolph's Air Force
Assistance Fund Drive
pro-ject ol'l-iccr. Captain
Patrick May. said "There are
a lot of people who will
benefit fiorn this generosity."

The funds will be used to
support local base programs
as well as service-wide
efforts such as the Air Force
Aid Society, Enlisted
Widows' Home. and the
Lemay Foundation for
Indigent Widows Fund.

Helen McCarthy
'Mrs. Castle AirForce Base.'
Helen McCarthy. died on
April 6 after a short illness.
She wtrs 79.

Helen spent nearly 40 years
lus the Base-Comrnunitl
Coordinator at Castle. She
was an adviser and friend to

2-5 wing commanders and
countless public affairs
otficers, including myself.

Helen was the first and only
person to hold that position.
having retired when the base
closed last year.

She profbundly touched
2



From The Chairman's Pen
Some important milestones have been reached by the Air Force Public Atfhirs Alumni Association
in the past three months. Our new 1996 directory was published with a colorful cover fearuring the
F-15 Eagle. We f'elt this appropriate because our Tliird Annual Membership Meeting is irr
Hampton, Virginia, next door to Air Cornbat Command Headquarters at Langley AFB. Please
check your listing in the new directory, and let us know if we should hire a new proofreader
or if you have some updates we should publish in the next newsletter,

Copies of our first member survey were ntailed to each of you with the directory. I hope,
ifyouhaven'talreadyreadit, yituwilltakethetimetolookitover.ThesurveyvalidatedrnanyoftheAssociation's
current pursuits ancl we are examining those activities indicated as desirable by the survey. We will keep you
posted, but a lot will depencl on the willingness of volunteers to step fbrward and help.

Registrations are f-lowing in firr the 'Happening in Hampton' in July. If you are planning to be at our Annual
Mernbership Meeting. you should take advantage of early registration. Colonel Ron Rand. ACC/PA, and his staff.
alon-u with On-site Meeting Chairman Rob Elsass, have incorporated rnany of your suggestions fiom last year
inputtin-qtogetheraveryinterestingagendafbrthemeeting. Ithinkyouwilllikethemorerelaxedschedulewhich
is better suited to the warm and hurnid weather we are likely to have. More details and registration inlormation
are 0n the next page.

SAF/PA recently published a very impressive straregic public atfhirs plan. Look fbr a sumntary in the ne xt issue.
Brigadier General Ron Sconyers. SAF/PA Director. has taken the Public Affairs well into the 2lst century in
tcrms of technology, new initiatives. and fbcused directions.lf you haven't surfed the USAF Home pagc on the
Internet. you are missing sornething; you reach it via the Air Force Link at : http://www.af.mil

The recent Worldwide Air Force Public Affairs Conf'erence in Leesburg, Virginia, was a big success. especially
when the new SAF/PA commemorative coin was unveiled. The Association helped fund the coins and their
irnpressive acrylic encasements which were presented to outstanding otficers. airman. and civilians at the
conference. The coins are a big hit and a terri{'ic moral booster. Unencased coins are available for a nominal f'ee
as dctailed in a separate story on page -5. Captain Greg Morris was honored as the outstnnding PA of 1995 and
received the 'Best of the Best'trophy donated by the Association. General Sconyers uenerously praised tlre
Association fbr its support irf Air Force Public Affairs. a sentiment that was echoed in individual letters to the
mernbers of the Association's Board of Directors.

John Gura continues his tenific job with the oral histories. Many have been delivered to requesting universities,
others will be presented personally, in small ceremonies to selected recipients. Not surprisingly, many have been
purchased by members for reference and leisure reading. Having read a lot of them myself, I can assure you there
are some colorful chapters worth reviewing; why not purchase a few and see for yourself?

Such milestones continue to add to our brief history and help us firmly establish the Association for the future.
But, let's not forget that the lifeblood of the Association is in the membership. We all need to continue to search
out and recruit new members and ensure current members renew on time.

On a sad note, we mourn the passing of Mike DeStephanis, H.L. 'Lee' Hogan, and Helen McCarthy; three people
who made significant contributions to Air Force Public Affairs both during and after their lengthy careers. you
will be missed.

In closing, the board members, the officers of the Association and myself, look fbrward to seeing you. your
spouse. and guests in Harnpton. The seafbod will be -qreat. and the stories we'll swap will be farbetter than any
fish story I ever told.

- Mike ltt[c\aruet1

AF Public Affairs Alumni Association News & Notes is a published by the Air Force public Affairs Alumni Association, all rights reserved. [/ichael p.
N4cRaney Chairman ol the Board and President; John G. Terino,secretary and Communications Chairman. printing and mailing courtesy ol Jim Hart, and
PanEnergy Corp. Correspondence may be sent to Air Force Public Affairs Alumni Association, p. O. Box S40, Fairfax, VA 22030-0540.
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Registration Form
Third Annual Membership Meeting
Hampton, Virginia, July 1 1-14,1996

The meeting headquarters will be at the Radisson Hotel Hampton, 700 Settlers Landing Road, Hampton, Virginia. A
group rate of $66 single, $72 double per night plus tax is available for reservations made by June 15, 1996.
Reservations atthe Radisson can be made bycalling 1-800-333-3333or (804)727-9700. Lodging reservations and
expenses are the responsibility of attendees. Appropriate casual attire is the dress for all activities. Call Radisson
today to ensure you have a room at our group rate.
The agenda for the meeting is:

Thursday, July 11 Registration desk opens at the Radisson - 3 PM
No-host icebreaker in the Radisson's Signals Waterfront lounge - 4 PIV to ?
Evening free

Friday, July 12 Buses Depart Radisson Hotel for Langley AFB - B:30 AlV.

Tour of Virginia Air & Space Center & l-tMAX film 'Destiny in Space' 2-4:30 PIV.

Remainder of afternoon free.

Radisson Hotel- reception, 6:30 - 7:30 PM; dinner, 7:30 PlV, and entertainment
and dancing until?

Saturday, July 13 B:30 AM - 11 AM - Second Annual Membership Meeting - Radisson Hotel

Remainder of the day/evening - members choice: golf, sight-seeing, visit friends.

Sunday, July 14 Depart Hampton.

Advance registration fee for m6mbers is $75 (includes lunch at Langley AFB, dinner, Air & Space Center tour,
memento, and registration package);advance registration for nonmembers is $100 (includes a one-year Full
membership or three-year Associate membership, as appropriate). On-site registration is $100 for members and
nonmembers. Spouse registration either in advance or on-site is $50. Advance registration for the meeting must be
received NLT July l. Please call Radisson directly for room reservations.

Air Force Public Affairs Alumni Association
Third Annual Membership Meeting Registration

Name: Phone - Home: Office:

I

K
Address:

City:
State: zip:

Please make _ member reservation(s)
Please make _ spouse reservation

Spouse's Name: Fax

lam retired: _ I am on active duty: _

\

I

@
@

75
50

$
$

Please make your check payable to:
Air Force Public Affairs Alumni Association

and mailto:
Air Force Public Affairs Alumni Association
P.O. Box 540
Fairfax, VA 22030-0540

Total number of reservations Total enclosed $

For Golfers: lf you wish to play at Langley AFB on Saturday afternoon - please indicate so below - payment will be
collected on-site.

Sign me up for goll

4

Number in party

Welcome - General Richard E. Hawley, Commander ACC; Command Briefing;
flight line visit for static displays and F-15 demonstration.

Lunch - Public Affairs Update, Brigadier General Ron Sconyers,
SAF/PA Director.J



Lack Of Military Experience ln Current And Future
Generations Calls Veterans To Educate America

!

During the debate over
sendirrg I'orces to Bosnia. u
number ol network rcporters
nrade comments to the ef-fbct
'why should there be concern
ah()ut our l'ol'ces beirrg in
danger in Bosnia; they are
prof-essionals and that is what
they are paid fbr.'

Wrong!
Those comments seem to

say we have, in the minds of
sorre pretty influential
peoplc. tradetl in rhe'citizen-
soldier' for the paid
mercenary.

True. we now have an all-
volunteer fbrce that. as was
dernonstrated in Desert
Storm. is quite capable and
deserving of the label
'professional.' It is not.
however, a mercenary fbrce.
That was never the intent of
the tbunding fathers of this
nation and it is not the
philosophy that our military
operates r-rndertoday. One of
the arnazing paradoxes of this
nation is that in the latter half
of this century our military.
unquestionably the most
powerful in the world, has

never sou-eht to overthrow
our government.

The words of those
reporters have irnpact, as do
the string of anti-military.
arrti-governrrrerrl. conspilucl
l'i lletl movit's urrd lclcr ision
shows in the past decade tlrat
have become reality t0 many
young Americans.

With an all volunteer fbrce
- with its inherent smaller
turnover of personnel - that
is being drastically reduced
in size, there are not that ntany
people in the general
population who are being
exposed to the military
experience. Say what you
may about the dratj, it gave a
lot ol Americans an
appreciation for what the
rnilitary was all about. As
our population ages the
number of people who had
that experience diminishes.
Look at the current I 04th
Congress. Just over 39c/c of
the members have had
military service, down fiom
44% in the l03rd Congress.-More disturbing is rhal just
one-fifth of the freshrnen

something tangible t0

have been in the military.
What does this ntean fbr

us in the Air Force Public
Affhirs Alumni Association
who have scrved and knor,v

how to communrcate I1
means the Air Force and the
other services need help. It is
a call to serve again; a call to
be grass roots eductors.

We need to talk to fiiends
and neighbors, to school
groups. church groLlps,
service clubs. our children's
and grandchildren's school
classes. We need to get the
word out about what the
military is about, why it needs
to devclop and f r-urd advanced
weapons. The American lives

by PA people and can be
called firr viewing by their

saved by technology in
Desert Storm are a good
example; ur why it is not tair
to expect someone to serve
their country fbr 20 or 30
years and cut them loose
without l decent pensirln
whert thcir larnil1 ohligirtions
are grcatest. as some
lar.r rrrukers arc adr ocirting.

When iin issue arises. we
should write clur government
otficials and the ncws media.
We need to impress on
people we meet that the
milittrry is America's
insurance policy that pays
dividends with every day of
freedom we enjoy; and thtrt
those who wear unifbnls are
human beings, not hired guns
who are willing to risk their
lives fbr a buck. as sorle
reporters imply.

If Arnericans fail to
understand the role of the
military in our society, the
need to fund it properly. and
the people who servc, the day
will come when we will lace
a challenge we cannot
rcsporrd to cl'lectivell .

- .'l1li11 '1 syi11,t

Se/Is Out
present. But. having a coin
when challenged shifis the
hosting obligation to the
challengcr. or so the story goes.

More of the PA coins have
been produced and they are
available to all present and
past members of the Public
Affairs, Broadcasting, and
Bandfields.lf you don't want
to be 'caught without your
coin'send your name,
address, and telephone
number. with a check fbr $-5.
payable to SAF/PA Fund to:
SAF/PA(}
c/o Public Affairs Coin
1690 Air I'orce Pentagon
Washington, DC 20330- 1690

Please allow 3-4 weeks fbr
delivery.

Association Sponsored Morale Building PA Coin
Some were awarded, otheis without acrylic casing, were them togdiher and boost
sold, but in only 30 minutes offered for sale to attendees. moral," McRaney explained.
all 300 of the initial minting "We were asked to fund "The way they disappeared,
of the new Air Force Public the first minting of the coins. we did the right thint.,,
Affair's'coin' weregone. General Sconyers and his Thecoinsaretobe-carried

"They were a rcal hit," people wernted to offer
said Board Chairman Mike
McRaney of the coins the
Association sponsored for
SAF/PA.The onc-and-one
half inch diameter. brass-
hued discs were unveiled at
the Worldwide Public A l'1hirs
Conference in March.

Some ol'the coins.
encased in acrylic and with
appropliate recognilion
plates, were presented to the
winners in the vurious
categories of the SAF/PA
competi tions. The remai nder.

: Front

Actual
Size

Back +

everyone in Public Affairs contemporaries.Iftheperson
and the Broadcasting and challenged fails to show a
Band fields that work closely coin, that person is obligated
with Public Affairs. to bind to 'host a round' lor all

5

Circulate Airman
Jon Allen offers a great
idea for spreading the Air
Force story: Leave that
Airman magazine where a
lot of people are likely to
read it - a barbershop or
hairdressers, doctor or
dentist off ice or auto repair
place.

Expanding
the

World's Knowledge
about OurNation's

Air Force



Air Force Public Affairs Alumni Association (1996 Supplement)

Home

Phone:
Business:

Phone:
Fax:

Phone:
Business

Phone:
Fax:

New Listings

Tommie W. Baker

William M. Dempsey
tvlajor

Retired: 1975
Home: 5248 Ridge Court

Fairfax, VA22032
Phone: (703) 323-0096
Business: U.S. IVarshals Service

600 Army Navy Drive
Arlington, VA22202

Phone: (202) 307-9065

Donald C. Foster
Col

Retired: 1969
Home: 3204 High Point Dr

El Paso, TX 79904
Phone: (915) 255-7141

Everett K. Foster

Stephen A. Headley
IVajor
Associate

Home: 8003 Copper Trail
San Antonio, fX78244

Phone: (210) 661-5384
Business: HO AETC/PAX

100 H St., Suite. 3
Randolph AFB,

TX 781 50-4330
Phone: (210) 652-2208
Fax: (210) 652-2027

Thomas E. LaRock
Ir/ajor
Associate

Business: AFSOUTH/PlO
PSC 813
Box 1 32
FPO AE 09620-01 32

Phone: 39-81-721-2971

Philip P. McGeoghan
clr/Sgt
1 963

Home: 3330 N. Leisure World Blvd.,
5-122
Silver Spring, IVD 20906

Phone: (301) 598-6421
Business: Public Affairs Officer

Department of Commerce
14th & E st.
Washington, DC

Brett E. Morris

Business

Captain
Associate
552 ACW (ACC)
74Bl Sentry Rd. Suite 117
Tinker AFB, OK 7 31 45-901 2
(405) 734-5570
(405) 734-5114

Neil L. Norum
Lt COI

Retired: 1988
Home: 106 Woodland St.

West Boylston, It/A 01583
Phone: (508) 835-6340
Business: WorcesterPolytechnic

lnstitute
100 lnstitute Rd.
Worcester, IVA 01609

Phone: (508) 831-5616
Fax: (508) 831-5604

TSgt
Associate
918 F lt/lariner Dr.
Sunnyvale, CA 94043
(415) 968-9204
750 SG/PA
Onizuka Air Station
1080 Lockheed Way
Box 053
Sunneyvale,

cA 94089-1 236
(408) 752-4063
(408) 752-4024

Greg G. Bottemiller
CaPt
Associate

Home: 1515 Applewood Drive
Papillion, NE 681 13-2517

Phone: (402) 597-6007
Business: Office of Public Affairs

U.S. Strategic Command
901 SAC Blvd., Suite. 1A1
Offutt AFB, NE 68113-6020

Phone: (402) 294-1OOB
Fax: (402) 294-7892

Thomas J. Boyd

Home:

Col
Associate
PSC 78 Box 91 1

APO, AP 46326-0911
(DSN)227-4148
Director of Public Affairs
HQ U.S. Forces Japan
Yokota AB, Japan
(DSN)225-4148
(DSN) 225-2312

P. J. Crowley
(Lifetime Member)

Col
Associate

Home: 711 Little Street
Alexandria, VA 22301

Phone: (703) 549-4272
Business: OASD/PA

1400 Defense Pentagon
Washington,

DC 20301-1400
Phone: (703) 697-9312
Fax: (703) 697-3501

Lt Colr
Associate
5904 tVt. Eagle Dr. #815
Alexandria, VA22303
(703) 960-0397
NGB/PA
2500 Army Pentagon
Washington, DC 2031 0-2500
(703) 691-0701
(703) 695-6498

W. Gaines
lr/ajor
Associate
12616 Hillmeade Station Dr
Bowie, l\AD 20720
(301) 805-8783
SAF/PAIV
1690 Air Force Pentagon
Washington, DC 20330
(703) 695-0640
(703) 614-7476

Robin F. Grantham

Home:

Capt/GS-12
Associate
P.O. Box 620624
Ft. Rucker, AL 36362-0624
(334) 503-9375
U.S. Army Safety Center
Bldg. 4905, Fifth Avenue
Ft. Rucker, AL 36362
(334) 255-1 129
(334) 255-9478

Home

Phone:
Business:

Phone:
Fax:

Clemens

Home:

Phone:
Business:

Phone:
Fax:

Phone:
Business:

Phone:
Fax:

Phone
Fax:

Robert W. Groom
IVajor

Retired: 1984
Home: 129 Burning Tree Rd.

Dover, DE 19901
Phone: (302) 678-0660
Business: IVBNAAmerica

Dover, DE 19901
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Lyle L. 'Pat' Paulson
Ir/Sgt

Retired: 1994
Home: Box 466

Glenndale, IVID 20769
Phone: (703) 354-2316
Business: Cortez lll Code 239

Goddard Space Center
Greenbelt, \tlD 20771

Phone: (301) 286-6804
Fax: (301) 286-1774

Richard A. Reif

Charles E. Saucier
IVajor

Retired: 1979
Home: 4710 Waverly Blvd.

Alexandria, LA 71303
Phone: (318) 487-1644
Business: LSU at Alexandria,

University Center
1410 Neel Kearby Dr.,

Suite B
Alexandria, LA 71311

Phone: (318) 484-2184
Fax: (318) 484-2189

David J. Shepherd
MSgt

Retired: 1979
Home: 106 Double Horn

Stephenville, TX76401
Phone: (817) 968-6846
Fax: (817) 968-2430

Robert J. Sule
Col

Retired: 1992
Home: 6762 lVars-Crinder Road

Cranberry, PA 16066
Phone: (412) 741-0869
Business: The Galbreath Company

4720 USX Tower
600 Grant Street
Pittsburgh, PA 15219

Phone: (412) 471-9500
Fax: (412) 471-0995

Jim Tilton
IVIajor

Retired: 1976
Home: 8715 Woods End

San Antonio, fX78240
Phone: (210) 681-4046
Business: lncarnate Word College

4301 Broadway
San Antonio, TX78240

Phone: (210) 829-6026
Fax: (210) 521-5728

(210) 829-6096

Janet Tucker

Home

Lt Col/GS-11
Associate
270 Honeysuckel Way
Niceville, FL32578
(904) 678-9781
AFDTC/PAV
501 Deleon St., Suite 101
Eglin AFB, FL 32542-5133
(904) 882-4436 x321
(904) 882-3761

Home:

Phone:
Business:

Phone:
Fax:

Jamie Roach

Home

Phone:
Business:

Phone
Fax:

Rick Sanford

Home:

Phone:
Business

Phone:
Fax:

Capt
Separated 1968
135-48, 77th Ave.
Flushing, NY 11367
(718) 380-3250
The lt/lcG raw-Hill Companies
1221 Ave. of the Americas
New York, NY 10020
(212) 512-2411
(212) 512-3050

IVajor
Associate
1 14 Governors lsland #3B
New York, NY 10004
(212) 480-4988
Hill & Knowlton (EWl))
466 Lexington Ave. 3rd Floor
New York, NY 10017
(212) 885-0376
(212) 885-0543

tt/ajor
Associate
216 Timber Dr.
Swansea,|L62221
(618) 234-2827
AIVC/PAIV
502 Scott Dr.,R,223
Scott AFB, lL 62225
(618) 256-5003
(618) 256-8585

Beverly R. Sargent
TSgt
Associate

Home: 5201 Sauger Court
Waldorf, IVD 20602

Phone: (301) 893-2727
Business: Air Force Pentagon

Communications Agency
1600 Air Force Pentagon
Washington, DC 20330-1 600

Phone: (703) 695-4184
Fax: (703) 697-5524

Phone:
Business

Phone
Fax:
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Directory Updates
Temple H. Black
Home: 162 River Walk Ct.

Hampton, VA 23669-1246
Phone: (804) 850-1717

Salvatore J. Giammo
Home: '9648 Redmont Rd. NE

Albuquerque, NM 87109
Phone: (805) 856-5845

Marvin J. Harris
Business: The Retired Officers Assn

201 N. Washington Street
Alexandria, V A 22314

Phone: (703) 549-231 1 ext 546
e-mail pr@troa.org

George G. JeckHome: 2625 Vine St, Bldg. C
West Des Moines,

tA 50265-3260

Johnn Kennedy
Home: 3249 Vandenberg

Omaha, NE 68123
Phone: (402) 291-8314
Business: U.S. Strategic Command

J020
901 SAC Blvd., Suite 1A1
Offutt AFB, NE 681 13-6020

Phone: (402) 294-1067
Fax: (402) 294-4892

Lynn L. Lucchetti
Home: 11401 tt/alaguena Lane, NE

Albuquerque, NIV 871 1 1-6899

James P. Moore
Business Air Academy National Bank

Bldg. 5122
Community Ctr Dr Box 10
usAFA, CO 80840-0010
(719\ 472-1090
(719) 472-0220

Timothy E. Rowan
Retired: 1983

John G. Rose
Home: 4313-C Ginger Cave Dr

Tampa, FL 33634

Phone
Fax:

Lisa
Home:

Sweeney
3438 Carriage Hill Circle #102
Randallstown, MD 21 133

Sandra K. Troeber
Home: 5281 Coman Dr., Apt G

Eielson AFB, AK 99702
Phone: (907) 372-3155
Business: Suite 15A



Vote Now For Board Members;
Eight Candidates For Five Seats
The second most important
election of '96 is now. and
we need you to cast your
ballots pronto!

lf yor-r are a Full Mernber
of the Association with your
dues current, you are eligible
to vote. This newsletter
contains your ballot firr the
election of f ive people to the
Boarcl of Directors of the Air
Force Public Afflirs Alumni
Association along with a
return envelope. Please
cornplete the ballot, place it
in the envelope. affix a starnp
rrnd rrtail it h1 Jrrrre 2-5.

Keep Your Listing Current: We
Don't Know lf You Don't Tell Us
We want the Air Force Public
Affairs Alumni Association
Directory to be as useful as
possible to members.

In fact, we would like the
directory to be perfect.

That's why there are
additions and corrections to
our 1996 directory on pages
6 & 7 of this issue of News
and Notes. They reflect new
members and correct some
mistakes we made in
production.

But, we know there are
many of you who have
changed jobs, phone

Acting on a suggestion by Al
Eakle. the Association Boalcl
of Directors has instituted a
time payrnent plan firr thclse
wishin-e to becomc Lif'etirne
Mernbers.

Four payments of $7-5.
plrid ott il quurteIly hasis. ciln
he rnade. The distinctir e
Lif-etime Me mber Certif i cate
and acknowledgement will
be sent after the final
payment. The current dues
of the member will be applied
toward the Lif-etime f'ee. For

Those who iire elected will
serve two-year terms on the
Board. The incumbents - Pete
Alerandrakos. Chr-rck Davi s.
Mike McRaney. Alice Price,
and John Terino lrre lrrrrnirrg.
The challen-ting candidates
are Don Brownlee. Al Eakle .

and John Gura.
Results will be tabulated

by acommittee of non-Boarcl
rnembers trf the Assoe iation.
The results willbe announced
at tl-re Annual Membership
Mceting in Hampton.
Virginia. on July 13.

numbers, or moved - the
returned, unforwardable mail
tells us that.

So if you have any
changes to report, send them
to us. If you know a member
who has moved or changed
jobs, give them a gentle
reminder to include the
Association among thbse
they notify.

Send your directory
updates to:

Directory Changes
AFPAAA
Box 540
Fairfax, VA 22030-0540

example: A rlerlbcrwho has
a currcnt $2-5 0ne-vear
mernbership would make one
$50 payment and three $7-5
paymcnts.

"Al's suggestion rnakes
sense." Pete Alexandrakos.
Association Treasurer. said.
"Three-hundred dollars at
one time can strain a budget.
By spreading out the
payments. mofe current
members can upgrade and
In()re ncw mernhers can join
in the Lif'etime catcgory."

Time Payment Plan Approved
For Lifetime Member Status
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+ Prop Wash

Jet Blast
&

-. ri.

Welcome Aboard To . . .

Tommie Baker Greg Bottemiller
Tom Boyd Everett K. Foster
Clem Gaines Robin Grantham
Steve Headle Tom LaRock
Brett Morris Pat Paulson
Jamie Roach Rick Sanford
Beverly Sargent Dave Shepherd

Janet Tucker
On The Move . . .

Pete Alexandrakos joined the corporate
communications staff of MITRE Corp. in
McLean, Virginia . . . Art Forster a crises
communications senior managing director
at Hilland Knowlton in New York . . . Maru
Harris PR Officer for The Betired Officers
Association . . . Terry Hemeyer exec VP
and general manager Edelman Public
Relations Worldwide in Houston . . . Larry
McCracken in VP seat for Corporate
Communications at McDonnell Douglas.

Annual Meeting Surprise #1 - Hampton
What many of us remember as a sleepy
Tidewater town has really changed - the
downtown wabrtront area has bountiful
shopping in chic shops and boutiques,
there are great restaurants featuring the
area's famous seafood, and there are lots
of sights to see.

Annual Meeting Surprise #2 - Langley
lf you are an old TAC type and you haven't
been back to Langley for a number of
years, be prepared for a shock. Except for
the beautiful brick buildings and quarters,
the base has undergone a total tacelift.

Annual Meeting Surprise #3 - Recreation
Colonial Williamsburg, golf , Jamestown,the
Williamsburg Potte4r Shop, Busch Gardens,
fishing, Virginia Beach, fine dining, boating
museums . . . a great summer fun area for
singles, couples, or families . . . if you're
already coming, take advantage of it all by
adding a few days to your itinerary; if you
haven't made plans yet, why not build your
summer vacation around the Annual
Membership Meeting? We'd love to see you!


